

OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

January 2012 Newsletter

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2011 - 2012

> PRESIDENT Belinda Huffman Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS Jack Akerman Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree Twentig Inc.

> **Tony Massoud** Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer **MVMAA**

SECRETARY Jim Snyder Optimist Club of New Carlisle Rotary Chib of New Carlisle

TREASURER **David Klopfer** Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Bill Gordon

Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and New Years celebration with family and friends! It's is a time of year that seems to come and go way too quickly. But once it is past, I always look forward to the New Year...a new beginning. I hope you do too!

We can take advantage of this new beginning by developing a new outlook in our community service future adventures and projects. We need this year to be one of rebuilding and become even stronger in promoting community service. The Presidents Club board members will be participating in a "retreat" meeting the evening of January 19th. The topics will focus on ways the Presidents Club will improve methods of communication and help support clubs growth and upcoming events. A report of the outcome will be presented at the January meeting.

Community Service Club News:

The Dayton Exchange Club sponsored an event on January 13th that provided information about human trafficking in Ohio, a significant issue in Dayton. A special focus of the meeting was on how to protect our youth from traffickers. If you would like more information about this topic, go to the website or contact Brother Donald Neff, President of the Dayton Exchange Club or call at 937-367-8357.

CARE House of Dayton needs dolls. CARE House, located across from Dayton Children's is our community's advocacy center for child victims of abuse and neglect. If you would like to donate dolls, you may deliver them to the Care House or bring to the January Presidents Club meeting and I can deliver them for you.

Please remember to send me your Community Service Club news including photos each month. I would like to share the wonderful things the club members are doing in their communities!

Presidents Club Meetings:

At The December Presidents Club meeting we did something out of the ordinary that upheld the season of giving. Our guest speaker Neil Webster, a Professional Auctioneer began his presentation by explaining 10 important ways to make a live auction a successful fundraiser. At the conclusion, Neil performed a live auction by auctioning off two Christmas wreaths and a basket of goodies (donated by Belinda Huffman) and a woman's hand crocheted edged scarf (donated by Terrelia Ogletree). In less than 10 minutes \$130 was raised! The funds by way of a drawing went to the Exchange Club of Brookville to support their project that provides prenatal care for women in third world countries with a high infant mortality rate. Thank you to all the members who participated in the bidding and Neil for providing an outstanding presentation! If you would like to invite Neil to present at your club meeting you may contact him at nwebster1@woh.rr.com or (home) 937-325-4024.

The next Presidents Club meeting is this Monday- January 23, 2012 at 11:45 AM at the Dayton Engineers Club on 110 E. Monument Ave. It is a buffet lunch with a cost of \$12.00/person.

Our Guest Speakers are:

Donerik G. Black United Health Solutions (work) 937-220-6606 (cell) 937-397-7796

Cathi Arends (work) 937-223-8223

Belinda Huffman (cell) 937-974-2700 dblack@uhs-dayton.org

Life Connections carends@lcodro.org

Altrusa Club of Dayton belinda616@aol.com

Presidents Club Updates:

Reminder, we want to "Go Green"! If you receive this newsletter by mail and are not the club president or representative at this time please notify me, Belinda with the contact information of your current club president. We do not want to leave any club not contacted.

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club meeting is February 27th at 11:45 AM at The Engineers Club until further notice.
- MVMAA/Presidents Club Bob Chiles Golf Classic is scheduled for May 11, 2012. It will be held at the WPAFB Golf Course and is planned to be bigger and better than last year! There will be more information coming after the first of the year. I need to learn to play golf...any free lessons appreciated. ©

- Volunteers of the Year Recognition Award Breakfast on May 17, 2012 at 7AM.
 - You will be receiving club member nomination applications soon.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon, October 11, 2012.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you January 23rd.... beginning the New Year meeting together!!

We wish all of you a very





OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON FOR THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON FOR THE PRESIDENTS CLUB

The President's Address:

What wonderful weather we were having! Warm weather like that gave me a craving to begin spring cleaning. I am not sure if I liked that feeling so welcome back winter! Now move on to what's been happening with the Presidents Club. From revision of old by-laws to advancing in technology; budgeting and banking to website development and training; from program speakers to event planning. OH MY... look at all the activities we have going on!

Presidents Club Updates:

The Presidents Club board members participated in a "retreat" meeting the evening of January 19th. The topics focused on were ways the Presidents Club will improve methods of communication and help support clubs growth and upcoming events. Here are the highlights:

- Revised By-Laws, which will be presented at two business meetings before voting for approval. They were presented at the January meeting.
- Examined current budget to allocate funds for projects and events.
- Proposal from Mike Leibold, Website Mgt and Administration to update Presidents Club website was approved. Every member club/organization will be linked to the website and free training will be offered.
- Will ask one member club/organization a month to present their history and activities, so we become familiar with one another's club.
- Speakers at the business meeting will be diverse. Some months we will have one special guest speaker to present on a topic of interest.
- Discussion of future events: MVMAA/PC Bob Chiles Golf Classic,
 Volunteer Recognition Banquet, CLOH. Membership campaign, focusing on social media is on hold until activities needing updated are completed.
- Possible new location and time for the PC business meetings to potentially increase attendance. We will give ample notice of any changes.

Community Service Club News:

Correction with my apology, it was the Kiwanis Club of Brookville who won the auction funds of \$130.00 to support their project that provides prenatal care for women in third world countries with a high infant mortality rate.

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS
2011 - 2012

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp
Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree
Twentig Inc.

Tony Massoud Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

jut Club of New Couling

Optimist Club of New Carlisle Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Bill Gordon
Lions Club of West Carrollton

Dayton Exchange Club sponsored an event on January 13th that provided information about human (youth) trafficking in Ohio. Altrusa Club had a speaker from the Oasis House describing the human (women) trafficking issues occurring in the night clubs in Dayton. Cheryl Oliver will be presenting at our next business meeting. It is truly startling how significant of an issue it is in Dayton area of all ages, race and genders.

A Sweet Gift for all Occasions: Now you can make any special occasion a little bit sweeter with a handmade Candy Wreath from Vocational Program at URS! URS is now offering candy wreaths for all occasions including: Valentine's Day, Easter, St. Patrick's Day, 4th of July, Halloween, Thanksgiving, Christmas, Birthdays, Weddings, Anniversaries, Graduations, Baby Showers and any other special occasion!



The cost of each wreath provides income for URS clients who assemble the wreaths, as well as a commission to the clients who sell the wreaths. Please contact Tony Massoud or Brian Miller with Civitan to arrange purchase and delivery!

MVMAA/PC is preparing for the annual Bob Chiles Golf Classic on May 11th. We are in need of sponsorships and golfers! Please see the enclosed flyer for contact information and how to register.

The Presidents Club "Outstanding Volunteer of the Year" award banquet is May 17th. Please see detailed information on the enclosed nomination form and get your nominations in.

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the January Presidents Club meeting we had 2 guest speakers and me presenting about my community service club. The guest speakers were excellent and have valuable information to share. I highly recommend that you invite them to speak at your club meetings.

Donerik Black, President and CEO of United Health Services presented about how his organization identifies and synchronizes services to create a sound community through education, health and workforce development for all age groups. It was amazing to hear of all the programs they offer that has a positive impact in peoples lives. You can reach Donerik at:

(work) 937-220-6606 (cell) 937-397-7796 dblack@uhs-dayton.org

Cathi Arends, Director of Community Relations of Life Connections presented on the myths about organ donation. She provided staggering statistics of how many peoples' lives are saved through organ and tissue donation. Last year, 22,000 organ transplants were possible from approximately 8,000 deceased donors. This was particularly a special speaking event for me because my husband was an organ donor 12 years ago. You can call Cathi at:

(work) 937-223-8223 carends@lcodro.org

I, Belinda Huffman, President of Alrusa Club of Dayton presented a brief history of Altrusa. How Altrusa of Dayton become the second Altrusa club in 1917. I told of old and new projects and events that helped our community over 95 years, which we will be celebrating this April.

TAKE NOTE OF THE CHANGE IN THE MEETING DATE!!!

The next Presidents Club meeting is **Monday-** <u>February 27, 2012</u> at 11:45 AM at the Dayton Engineers Club on 110 E. Monument Ave. It is a buffet lunch with a cost of \$12.00/person. (This is due to Presidents Day on February 20th)

Our Guest Speakers will be:

Bud Brown Canine for Dependency

(home) 937-890-5796

Cheryl Oliver Oasis House

(work) 937-898-7811 <u>coliver@oasisforwomen.org</u>

Susan Wollebeck Premier HealthNet (work) 937-499-5251 (Stefanie Baker) slbaker@mvh.org

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club meeting is March 19th at 11:45 AM at The Engineers Club.
- MVMAA/Presidents Club Bob Chiles Golf Classic is scheduled for May 11, 2012. at the WPAFB Golf Course and is planned to be bigger and better than last year! See enclosed "Save the Date".
- Volunteers of the Year Recognition Award Breakfast on May 17, 2012 at 7AM at the Presidential banquet Center. See enclosed nomination form.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on October 11, 2012. More information in the near future.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you February 27th. Please come hear our guest speakers and fellowship with other club members.

AND REMEMBER TO "GO RED FOR WOMEN" TO BRING AWARENESS OF HEART DISEASE TO MILLIONS OF WOMEN EVERY YEAR!





OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

March 2012 Newsletter

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp
Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree
Twentig Inc.

Tony Massoud Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle
Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Bill Gordon
Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

Wow...springtime is fast approaching!! What springtime means to me is basketball season is about to end and baseball begins "GO DAYTON DRAGONS!" It is also the time of year that brings many rewarding volunteer activities. Since taking the President position, I have had the privilege in meeting many amazing dedicated volunteers in our community. It has given me the opportunity to become aware of the wonderful needed services provided in the Miami Valley. I have been asked to attend many functions and will make every attempt to participate. So let me know what is going on in your club or organization so I can help advocate.

Presidents Club Updates:

The Presidents Club board topics of the month are:

- Final revisions of the By-Laws will be presented and voted on for approval at the March meeting. The by-laws were presented at the January meeting with recommendation for amending Article XII-Amendments.
- The \$130.00 (funds raised from the auction at December's business meeting) will be presented to the Brookville Exchange Club at the March meeting.
- Mike Leibold, Website Mgt and Administrator is updating the Presidents Club website. It is each member club and organization's website as well. Every member club/organization will be linked to the website and free training will be offered. So take a look at it and send me comments and suggestions as Mike would like feedback.
- The Club/Organization President or Representative will receive a phone call from one of the board members for a reminder about upcoming events this weekend.
- Discussion and assignments of future events: MVMAA/PC Bob Chiles Golf Classic and Volunteer Recognition Banquet.

- New location, date and time for the PC business meetings. See details below.
- All past presidents of the President Club will be getting a new name tag with the year they served.

Community Service Club News:

Centerville Lions Club is selling 6 oz solid, milk chocolate bunnies until Easter for \$5.00 each. This fund raiser supports the scholarships that are provided to two graduating seniors from Centerville H.S. You can purchase the bunnies at the Centerville Kroger Marketplace store (State Route 48) on weekends beginning March 23rd or go to their website:

http://centervillelions.org/Fundraising.htm

MVMAA/PC is preparing for the annual Bob Chiles Golf Classic on May 11th. We are in need of sponsorships and golfers! Please see the enclosed flyer and brochure for contact information and how to register.

The Presidents Club "Outstanding Volunteer of the Year" award banquet is May 17th. Please see detailed information on the enclosed nomination form and get your nominations in. We have a great recognition program planned for your Outstanding Volunteers!

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the February Presidents Club meeting we had 3 guest speakers. I highly recommend that you invite them to speak at your club meetings.

Bud Brown is a puppy raiser for Canine Companions for Independence (CCI). CCI is a non-profit organization that enhances the lives of people with disabilities by providing highly trained assistance dogs and ongoing support to ensure quality partnerships. You can reach Bud at: (home) 937-890-5796 esthere brown@juno.com

Cheryl Oliver, Executive Director of Oasis House with a mission "To offer hope to women in the sex industry by promoting healing, restoration, and empowerment through Christ's unconditional love, teaching practical life skills, and mentoring the transformational process". This organization provides professional counseling, psychiatric care, GED tutoring, basic computer training, resume writing, and much more. You can call Cheryl at:

(work) 937-898-7811 coliver@oasisforwomen.org

Susan Wollebeck from Premier HealthNet stated it is one of the largest groups of pediatrics, family and internal medicine and urgent care practices

in Southwest Ohio. Premier HealthNet physicians and nurses are available to speak (for free) to various organizations on requested topics. You may schedule a presentation through Stefanie Baker at:

(work) 937-499-5251

slbaker@mvh.org

The March 19th business meeting will be at 11:45 A.M. at the Dayton Engineers Club with a Luncheon Buffet at a cost of \$12.00/person:

Our Guest Speakers will be:

Michael McDonald

"Miami Valley Crime

Stoppers"

(home) 937-436-7377

mijo1963@att.net

Patricia Abboud

"Campaign Courage"

Vigilance Hope Honor (cell) 937-608-1011

abboudp@childrensdayton.org

Tom Nichols

"Dayton Dragons"

(cell) 937-602-7572

tom.nichols@daytondragons.com

TAKE NOTE OF THE CHANGE IN THE BUSINESS MEETING DATE/TIME and LOCATION!!!

The next Presidents Club meeting will be THURSDAY, APRIL 19TH at 7:30 AM at the Masonic Temple on 525 W. Riverview Ave. We will begin the breakfast buffet at 7:30 with the business meeting starting promptly at 8 AM. The cost of the buffet will be \$10.00/person. There is a lot of planning that takes place for the business meetings. The PC board members hope the new day, time and location will be more convenient for members to come participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the PC.

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club meeting is March 19th at 11:45 AM at Engineers Club.
- Don't forget; change your calendars for upcoming business meetings on the third Thursday of every month with the first meeting on April 19th 7:30 AM for a breakfast buffet!!
- MVMAA/Presidents Club Bob Chiles Golf Classic is scheduled for May 11, 2012. at the WPAFB Golf Course and is planned to be bigger and better than last year! See enclosed "Save the Date".

- Volunteers of the Year Recognition Award Breakfast on May 17, 2012 at 7AM at the Presidential banquet Center. See enclosed nomination form.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on October 11, 2012. More information in the near future.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you March 19th. Please come hear our guest speakers and fellowship with other members.

AND REMEMBER ITS "Save Your Vision Month"





OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

April 2012

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree
Twentig Inc.

Tony Massoud Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle
Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Bill Gordon
Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

Wow...this is the flower blooming, kite flying; take a stroll through the woods springtime weather during March and April that I remember having when a child! It has been wonderful! The sunshine and warmth has created an early job of cutting grass and weeding the gardens, but it also has given more motivation and "get-up-and-go" to participate in community service outdoor activities. One of these activities is on April 21st "Adopt-A-Park" Day to help clean up our metro parks. If your club has signed up, I will see you there! If not, be sure to add it to your calendar for next year. Also, this is perfect golfing weather so get out your golf clubs, brush up on your swing and join us at the MVMAA Golf Outing! See details below.

Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates:

- Final revisions of the Code of Regulations were approved at the March business meeting. It will be filed through The Ohio Secretary of State with the clerical correction of the organization's name as "Presidents Club of Dayton, Inc" to reflect the name on our 501(c)3 tax- exempt status.
- Mike Leibold, Presidents Club's webmaster is updating the website. It is each member club and organization's website as well. Contact Mike to provide the link to your club's website or help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org
- Diligently planning future events: MVMAA/PC Bob Chiles Golf Classic and Volunteer Recognition Banquet and CLOH. See details below and enclosed materials.
- The board members will begin visiting members at community club business meetings and provide a brief presentation about the Presidents Club.
- Logistics of new location and time of board/business meetings.
- Continued search for a community service member to take on the role of president-elect or other board member position.

Community Service Club News:

MVMAA and the PC is preparing for the annual Bob Chiles Golf Classic on May 11th to raise funds for the WPAFB Fisher/Nightingale Houses and other charitable programs. This event includes golfing, gifts, prizes and a luncheon. We are in need of sponsorships and golfers! Please see the enclosed flyer and brochure for details on levels of sponsorship and how to register a team of four or individually to golf. Reminder, as members of the Presidents Club, a percentage of proceeds you as member of the PC get donated will go to the PC to support our programs (guest speakers, volunteer recognition breakfast, special meeting events, etc.).

Altrusa Club of Dayton has committed to a \$100 sponsorship and a Foursome. As President of Altrusa Club, I challenge all clubs/organizations to match the sponsorship and if all possible a Foursome. Thank you to the Dayton Exchange Club and Civitan Club for already making their contribution!!

<u>The Presidents Club "Outstanding Volunteer of the Year" award banquet is May 17th.</u> We want to recognize those deserving volunteers for their excellent contributions to our communities. We have a great program planned. Fill out and send in the enclosed form today!

Please note the deadline dates for these two events are April 26 and 30. Time passes quickly, so get your sponsorships and registrations in ASAP!!

The Dayton Exchange Club Foundation is presenting the million t-shirt march against bullying in hopes to make it an annual national event. Everyday in the U.S. over 160,000 school children beg their parents not to send them to school all because they are being bullied. This leads to over 28 million "lost school days" each year. Over 90% teen suicides are inked to bullying. You can help support this cause by purchasing t-shirts at a low cost that will advocate this program at the same time sell shirts at your events at a price that will profit your club activities. For more information, contact Tom Wild at 937-434-9300 x32 cogentfinancial@yahoo.com

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the March Presidents Club meeting we had 3 guest speakers. I highly recommend that you invite them to speak at your club meetings.

Tom Nichols, Media Director of the Dayton Dragons gave a brief history of the Fifth/Third Field and games, along with information on working in the concessions as a fundraiser. DD is one of the "Top 10 Ticket Venues" with July 9, 2011 having record attendance. Of 152 days of summer, they play 140 games. Family is the target audience with the dragon mascots and entertainment throughout the game. You can contact Tom at: (cell) 937-602-7572 tom.nichols@daytondragons.com

Patricia Abboud, Medical Director of Critical Care Medicine at Dayton Children's has taken on the challenge of being the "2012 Woman of the Year" by raising funds for the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society through "Campaign Courage" Vigilance Hope Honor. She provided many astonishing facts about blood cancers including it is the #1 killer in children <20 years of age, but affects many individuals of all ages and their families. You can contact Pat at (cell) 937-608-1011 abboudp@childrensdayton.org

Cayce Cantrell, Detective and Coordinator of Miami Valley Crime Stoppers is a non-profit organization of citizens against crime since 1984 and has accounted for 3,727 arrests. In 2011, out of 96 criminals arrested, 67 were fugitives. Many citizens are afraid to talk to police, especially if there is a close connection with the criminal. So they offer cash awards of up to \$1000 to anyone furnishing anonymous information. You can contact Cayce through Michael McDonald at (home) 937-436-7377 mijo1963@att.net

Note the Date and Time! The April 19th business meeting will be at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Temple with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. The PC board members hope the new day, time and location will be more convenient for members to come participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

Our Guest Speakers will be:

Allen Elijah, President/CEO (work) 937-225-3060

Amy Famularo, Development Director (work) 513-533-9300

Dennis Grant (work) 233-1230

"United Way" http://daytonunitedway.org

"Cystic Fibrosis Foundation-Greater Cincinnati/Dayton Chapter" afamularo@cff.org

"United Rehabilitation Services" dgrant@ursdayton.org

Save the Dates:

- MVMAA/Presidents Club Bob Chiles Golf Classic on <u>May 11, 2012</u>, at WPAFB Prairie Trace Club.
- "Outstanding Volunteers of the Year" Recognition Award Breakfast on <u>May 17, 2012</u>,
 7AM at the Presidential banquet Center.
- There will <u>not</u> be a Presidents Club business meeting in May due to The Volunteer recognition breakfast scheduled on the third Thursday.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on <u>October 11, 2012</u>. Letter/nomination form was sent out.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you on April19th. Please come to hear our guest speakers and fellowship with other members.

IT'S "Donate Life" MONTH





OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

The President's Address:

We already have another month past us with a busy month ahead! It is these busy months that make the time seem to go so fast, but I would not like it any other way!!

I went to Michigan this past weekend for our Altrusa District Five Conference. I love attending conferences, for they always create motivation, enthusiasm and great ideas! I presented in a workshop titled "Growing Altrusans". The overall workshop was to learn how to grow membership and use a creative theme to provide membership initiations and orientations. Though many Altrusans expressed the same concern of losing members and even whole clubs, our International President reported there has been an overall increase in membership since our new branding took effect in August 2011! The members liked my idea of having a community volunteer day to promote volunteerism similar to a career day or hold it at a town festival. The Presidents Club Board members will discuss the feasibility of holding such an event here in our community.

I hope to see many of you at the MVMAA/PC Bob Chiles Golf Outing! And yes, I will be golfing with my Altrusa friends! Surely it will be a sight to see!!

Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates:

There is no Presidents Club Board report for this month's newsletter since the board will be meeting briefly at the golf outing.

Community Service Club News:

The Presidents Club "Outstanding Volunteer of the Year" award banquet is May 17th. Thank you all who have registered to recognize many deserving volunteers for their excellent contributions to our communities. We have a great program planned. You must register to attend!! If you have not registered and would like to attend, please contact Belinda at 974-2700 or before May 14th.

I ran into a friend who is a member of the Soroptimist Club and have to admit, I never heard of the club. She invited me to attend their business meeting in April. What an honor it was to meet the

A charitable and educational 501(c)3 organization EIN 31-0962355

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp
Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree Twentig Inc.

> Tony Massoud Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY
Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Bill Gordon
Lions Club of West Carrollton

Soroptimist Club members that evening. They had two scholarship recipients and their families present to receive scholarship funds. I also was given the opportunity to share through a PPT presentation what the Presidents Club is and has to offer. It was a great evening of discovering and sharing!

I would like to make it my goal to come to each community club/organization's business meetings to meet your members, learn what you do and what your needs are along with introducing the Presidents Club. With my Altrusa President's obligations ending, you will be receiving a request in the near future.

You should have received a Citizen Legion of Honor application in the mail. If you have not, please email Millie Sadauskas at mssadauskas@dacc.org. Please present this application at your business meetings so that all potential nominees are considered.

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the April Presidents Club meeting we had 3 guest speakers.

Allen Elijah, President/CEO of United Way presented the fact that there are more than 4,000 nonprofit organizations and government programs in our community and UW created a HelpLink 2-1-1 line for those in need to call and talk to a consultant who can help people find the services right for them. He stated, across Montgomery, Greene and Preble counties, people are coming together to join UW's efforts in the areas of education, income and health. By connecting volunteers and organizations, offering financial support and providing sustainable, core services, we aspire to strengthen or local community by advancing the lives of everyone. To learn more about UW's new "Education Impact Agenda" you can contact Allen at (work) 937-225-3060 or http://www.dayton-unitedway.org/index.php

Amy Famularo, Development Director of the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation- Greater Cincinnati/Dayton Chapter explained CF is a life-threatening genetic disease that affects the lungs and digestive system of about 30,000 children and adults in the U.S. (70,000 worldwide). In 1955, children with CF were not expected to live long enough to attend elementary school. Today, thanks to the investments by the CF Foundation in research and care, the median age of survival is more than 37 years old. Right now there is not a cure for CF. Locally the CFF supports the CF center at Dayton Children's. Great Strides is the CFF's premier event to raise funds scheduled for May 20th. To find out how you can get involved, you can contact Amy at (work) 513-533-9300 or afamularo@cff.org

Vivian O'Connell, Communications/Special Events Manager of United Rehabilitation Services described how URS provides quality care for infants, children and adults with disabilities by promoting their physical, mental and social development in a safe, secure environment. They are the only special needs care center with RN's and LPNs on staff. URS must count on fundraisers to support this very important service in our community because of the significant cuts in state and federal reimbursement. To find out about the events you can contact Vivian at (work) 233-1230 or voconnell@ursdayton.org

Note the Date and Time June 21st is our next business meeting at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. The PC board members hope to see you at the new time and location to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

Our Guest Speaker will be:

Greg McAfee, HVAC Business Expert and Author of "It's My, Your Dream" Eight Elements to Guide Your Business Success, will deliver real-life examples and proven initiatives to help grow your service business.

Save the Dates:

- MVMAA/Presidents Club Bob Chiles Golf Classic on <u>May 11, 2012</u>, at WPAFB Prairie Trace Club.
- "Outstanding Volunteers of the Year" Recognition Award Breakfast on <u>May 17, 2012</u>,
 7AM at the Presidential banquet Center.
- There will <u>not</u> be a Presidents Club business meeting in May due to The Volunteer recognition breakfast scheduled on the third Thursday.
- Presidents Club Business meeting <u>June 21, 2012</u>, 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on <u>October 11, 2012</u>. Letter/nomination form was sent out.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



residents Chili

OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2011 - 2012

PRESIDENT Belinda Huffman Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS Jack Akerman Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

> Terrelia Young Ogletree Twentig Inc.

> > **Tony Massoud** Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER **David Klopfer** Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Bill Gordon

Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

May flew by and June is not slowing down! However, I love this time of year of outdoor fundraisers, graduations, weddings, festivals and picnics with family and friends. I hope you are enjoying them too!

As for the Presidents Club's May events, The Bob Chile's Golf Outing and Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Breakfast were a big success. This is due to many wonderful volunteers and contributors in our communities....thank you! I do have to mention, I am not proud to have won the "Bent Golf Club Award" for being the worst golfer. But, I am proud for the first time getting on a golf course and trying my best! However, through perseverance and practice I have already significantly improved my swing. So watch out next year Jim Snyder's winning team!

I encourage all of you to "stop and smell the roses" especially this time of year with so much going on. But, not to come to a complete stop when it comes to volunteering! The Presidents Club board members agreed to keep our momentum going we will have summer business meetings this year. Please make note in your calendars the date and times of future meetings in the "Save the Dates" section.

Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates:

- Summarized the volunteer recognition breakfast and discussed the golf outing. The board felt the operations of the breakfast registration and day of the event was the best so far. The golf outing details were not ready to present, but the board had only one suggestion to decrease the number of presenters.
- The board meeting attendance policy will be reviewed since the time change has made it difficult for some of the members to attend.
- Potential candidates for new board members and presidentelect were identified and will be contacted.
- The treasurer stated the annual club membership invoices were sent out in April with half of them returned
- The webmaster is waiting for member club presidents to send their club's information to be added to the website.
- CLOH voting for award recipient and sponsorship assignment scheduled for June 22.
- Board agreed to have a July business meeting.

Community Service Club News:

The Presidents Club "Outstanding Volunteer of the Year" award breakfast May 17th. Thank you to all who came to recognize 33 deserving volunteers for their excellent contributions to our communities. A total of 126 attendees came and enjoyed a great program. Vicki Giambrone, VP, External Relations at Dayton Children's was our guest speaker. She is an amazing speaker and asset to our community! Vicki spoke on how volunteerism positively impacts Dayton Children financially. She gave a testimony of one of their volunteers who stated "I volunteer here because I get back more than I give." Empirical research shows as a volunteer: college student's grade point average improve, career ideas change; networking leads to employment opportunities, women are more prestigious, have greater sense of confidence in her job; feel more trusting and nicer; develop strong positive bonds; builds character; keeps youth out of trouble and have better positive physical and mental health. Vicki stated, "Volunteering clearly shapes our outlook, helps us develop friends, build skills and grow our confidence. It allows us to be a part of something bigger than ourselves, and allows us to make a difference in the world. And that feels so good." So again, thanks to all the Outstanding Volunteers that were recognized that morning for wonderfully giving to our communities!!

<u>Club visits</u>. The PC board's goal is to attend every community club/organization's business meeting to meet members, learn what you do and what your needs are and to introduce the Presidents Club. I have been invited to attend Twentig, Inc. (reschedule) and Huber Heights Rotary Club meeting on July 9th. Thank you for being the first two to extend an invitation.

<u>Annual Renewal Membership invoices.</u> Please email Dave Klopfer, treasurer if you did not receive your club's invoice at <u>dklopfer@cshco.com</u>

Presidents Club Meetings:

Next business meeting is June 21st at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. The PC board members hope to see you at the new time and location to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club! Our Guest Speaker will be: Greg McAfee, HVAC Business Expert and Author of "It's My, Your Dream" Eight Elements to Guide Your Business Success, will deliver real-life examples and proven initiatives to help grow your service business.

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club business meeting <u>June 21, 2012</u>, 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center. Future Presidents Club business meetings <u>July 19</u>, <u>August 16</u>, <u>September 20</u> and <u>October 18</u>. 7:30 AM at Dayton Masonic Center.
- Contact Mike Leibold to provide the link to your club's website or help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org by July 30th.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on <u>October 11, 2012</u>. Special reception for the honoree at 10:30 AM, Luncheon at 11:30 AM.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2011 - 2012

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Chib of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp
Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree
Twentig Inc.

Tony Massoud Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle
Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

Bill Gordon

Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

Wait a minute....where did June go? Did I miss July? The weather is unbelievably like August! Unfortunately, it put a damper on early July family and holiday events, as I know many of you lost power and incurred property damage. I did too. But, hopefully everyone escaped physical harm.

So, so much for the advice to "stop and smell the roses" since most of the roses have not survived the heat and draught...ugh. But, please do not come to a complete stop when it comes to volunteering! The Presidents Club board members agreed to keep our momentum by having a July business meeting this year. Please make note on your calendars the date and time of the meeting and of our future meetings in the "Save the Dates" section.

Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates:

- The treasurer stated the annual club membership invoices were sent out in April with 21 paid and 13 outstanding. The 13 clubs will be contacted by their assigned board member.
- The board members voted to increase the fund to the Fisher House, which was raised from the Bob Chiles Golf Outing from \$4000 to \$4500.
- The webmaster continues to add additional information to our website and is still waiting for member club presidents to send their club's information to be added to the website.
- CLOH voting for award recipient took place with a most deserving recipient selected. The honoree will be announced at the business meeting.
- Club president has been invited to two civic club meetings to introduce the PC to the members.
- Continuing to update contact information from membership renewal/membership fees so we can complete the electronic means of communication.
- Future business meetings, how to structure them, increase membership attendance and recruit board members is our main focus.

Community Service Club News:

<u>CLOH.</u> President club board members and past CLOH recipients met to review nomination applications. We chose a very worthy candidate. The candidate will be announced at the July business meeting.

<u>Club visits</u>. I presented at the Huber Heights Rotary Club business meeting on July 9th and is scheduled to attend the Brookville Kiwanis Club business meeting on July 19th. Thank you for extending the invitation. It is amazing how much information is gained while visiting other clubs. I will give a summary of the visits in the August newsletter.

<u>Annual Renewal Membership invoices.</u> Please email Dave Klopfer, treasurer if you did not receive your club's invoice at <u>dklopfer@cshco.com</u>

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the June meeting our guest speaker was:

Greg McAfee, HVAC Business Expert and Author of "It's My, Your Dream" Eight Elements to Guide Your Business Success, delivered real-life examples and proven initiatives to help grow your service business. I suggest you look at his website and possibly purchase his book. You can contact Greg at 438-1976 or www.gregmcafee.com

Next business meeting is July19th at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. The PC board members hope to see you there to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

Our Guest Speaker will be: Greg Crabtree, Founder of TJ's Place of Hope and pastor of United Church of Centerville. Greg will have a personal message along with expressing needs for the success of his mission. <u>Please plan to attend to be supportive!</u>

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club business meeting <u>August 16, 2012</u>, 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center. Future Presidents Club business meetings <u>September 20</u> and <u>October 18</u>. 7:30 AM at Dayton Masonic Center.
 - Please contact Mike Leibold to provide the link to your club's website or help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org by July 30th.
 - Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on <u>October 11, 2012</u>. Special reception for the honoree at 10:30 AM, Luncheon at 11:30 AM.

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2011 - 2012

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree Twentig Inc.

> Tony Massoud Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle
Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer
Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Bill Gordon
Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

It is hard to believe summer is half over with people ending vacations and preparing for their children to go back to school in a couple of weeks, along with starting late summer/fall sport activities. Many businesses fiscal year ended in June; therefore new goals set to begin now as well.

It can become very hectic in the month of August. So prepare by strategically planning your obligations so you can keep the commitment to your community service club or organization activities too. Remember, it takes each and everyone to participate actively to be a prosperous community service club/organization. Presidents, have your club's strategic plans documented and members fully aware of responsibilities in advance. Planning reduces stress, under commitment and errors!

Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates:

- The treasurer reported there are 9 outstanding club membership fees, \$1000 bill for 4 months of website development will be paid to Michael Leibold, webmaster and the roster for club contacts has been updated/membership renewals. PC account balance is about \$5000, not including the golf outing check for \$1380.
- The board members were asked to call their assigned club presidents to remind them to, if not already done, renew membership, schedule a Presidents Club board member to present at their business meeting, encourage one representative/club to attend the Presidents club business meeting and the CLOH event and identify at least one club past president to be a candidate for PC board member.
- The PC website was reviewed with recommendation of being able to create surveys. *Please see additional activities available to all clubs through the PC website in this newsletter.
- The President has been invited to present at Twentig Club, Inc. meeting in September.
- Future PC business meetings will continue to have 2-3 five minute speakers and one club representative presenting their club's mission and vision.
- Discussed opportunity to assess members' expectations of PC business meetings to increase attendance. The average attendance of club representatives is half of the 32 member clubs. Our goal is to have a minimum of one person/club come to the meeting.

Community Service Club News:

<u>CLOH.</u> Phil Parker, DACC along with Presidents Club board members and past CLOH recipients met with the very worthy award's candidate, Marvin Olinsky during a luncheon at the Dayton Racquet Club. Marvin was very surprised, speechless and honored to accept the offer to be the recipient of the CLOH award. There will be an article in Dayton Daily News to announce the award, date TBA. The plans for the award reception and presentation luncheon on October 11th at the Dayton Convention Center are underway.

<u>Club visits</u>. I, Belinda presented at the Brookville Kiwanis Club business meeting on July 19th. It was an amazing meeting with an article highlighting the meeting events in "The Brookville STAR" on July 25th. The article provided details of what occurred at the meeting. The members met at the Singer's Restaurant and Catering (highly recommend their chicken salad croissant and peanut butter pie!). President Lori Pheanis welcomed everyone followed by first verse of "America" sung by all, pledge of allegiance and the invocation. Member Ed Winters presented to Rollin Furnas, a Past Lieutenant Governor of Division Four the Ruby K pin with number "30" on it. It represents sponsoring 28 chartered members of the Dayton Breakfast Club and two members to the Brookville club. Rollin, well done and congratulations in receiving the pin!! Before adjourning, President Pheanis presented me with a certificate of appreciation and a Kiwanis Club pen. The Kiwanis Club of Brookville sponsored a community picnic at the Golden Gate Park July 27-28th with a Ring Toss booth as the fundraiser. I'll have to find out the amount raised....love to play Ring Toss!

<u>Annual Renewal Membership invoices.</u> Please email Dave Klopfer, treasurer if you did not receive your club's invoice at dklopfer@cshco.com

Website Update/Michael Leibold:

- Sponsored Activities has been updated.
- Media Tab has been added with a video library of existing videos and area to upload.
- Newsletter archive page. Bottom right has newsletter subscription area for all members to sign up.
- Infrastructure for the setup was put in place for PCoD (Presidents Club of Dayton).
 - The newsletter infrastructure: The newsletter module DOES the following (and can be utilized as such, if the PCoD and member clubs so desire).
 - The newsletter system handles all subscriptions and unsubscriptions.
 - o It complies with all federal laws regarding SPAM email.
 - Newsletters sent can be tracked as to if it was delivered correctly, opened, forwarded, etc. This allows the PCoD to know the effectiveness and reach its newsletter and the info contacted within is happening.
 - ALL future PCoD newsletters can be emailed to all members via this system.
 - The newsletter itself can be created, assembled, etc within this system and delivered via this system. This system WILL do this for the PCoD and it can also do it for any member club so wishing to utilize it (a value added benefit to member clubs). Each club CAN and WILL (if they utilize it) have a newsletter archive page on the PCoD website. I will be adding in the old newsletters I have for PCoD.

- ✓ The Audio/Video infrastructure: The video module DOES the following (and can be utilized as such, if the PCoD and member clubs so desire).
 - The system allows for PCoD to have its own YouTube like video website. All bells, whistles, etc included. If you've been to YouTube, PCoD now has that same ability. This system WILL do this for the PCoD AND it can also do it for any member club so wishing to utilize it (a value added benefit to member clubs). Each club CAN and WILL (if they utilize it) have a video archive page on the PCoD website
- ✓ Online forms and registration infrastructure: The PCoD and member clubs can utilize online registration for events with emails of registrants being sent directly to the club itself (PCoD or member club basically to whoever is holding the event).
- ✓ User Accounts on PCoD website (for you and others) in final testing (with all appropriate modules).
- ✓ Social networking integration. The website is ready to go in this regard. Which social media websites do you want PCoD to utilize? Let me know and I'll setup the accounts and connect them to the website.

<u>Utilization is key.</u>

✓ Please contact Mike Leibold to provide the link to your club's website or obtain help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

<u>Dayton SCORE</u> is pleased to announce a series of five non-profit workshops whose purpose is to help local, smaller non-profit organizations improve their performance and build their capacity to serve effectively. The workshops will start at 10 am and conclude at noon. Lunch and networking will follow. Due to the generosity of The Dayton Foundation, the workshop and lunch are free.

The current schedule is as follows:

Strategic Planning

Financial Management

Board Development

Fund Raising

Marketing

October 3rd

October 17th

October 31st

November 14th

A registration announcement will be sent three weeks prior to each workshop's date. In addition to these workshops the Dayton Chapter of SCORE will provide free, face-to-face counseling and mentoring with an experienced Dayton SCORE counselor these topics or whatever topics you desire.

For more information, call our office at 937-225-2887.

<u>Centerville Lions Club:</u> First Annual 5 K Run/Walk and Pancake Breakfast Benefits "Food 4 Summer", a local food program for needy kids ** Moving feet to help kids eat!! **

When: Saturday, October 13, 2012 **Where**: Centerville United Methodist Church, 63 E. Franklin Street Visit online at www.CentervilleLions.org

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the July meeting our guest speakers were:

Greg Crabtree, Founder of TJ's Place of Hope and pastor of United Church of Centerville. Greg presented a personal message along with expressing needs for the success of his mission. TJ's is a safe place for teens and young adults to gather in a confidential environment for recovery from addictions and destructive behaviors. Greg stated club members could help in three ways: 1. Pray 2. Know what the organization offers to be able to refer and 3. Donate healthy snacks. You can reach Greg at: 937-344-2800 or email greg@tjsplaceofhope.org

John Jones, Executive Director of Dayton Interns. John manages a college student internship program, which began at UD and has expanded to other universities. He presented the advantages of connecting Dayton Interns to businesses. Local businesses can create productive full-time employees, supplement a search for new employees, support the region's economic health and vitality and encourage educated and innovative talent to say in the Miami Valley. 68% of college interns in the Dayton Region remain in the Dayton Region following graduation. You can contact John at 937-985-1462 or email daytoninterns@gmail.com

<u>Next business meeting is August 16th at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center</u> with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. The PC board members hope to see you there to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

Our Guest Speakers will be:

Ray Girard, Public Affairs Officer, MVYM and Gunnery Sergeant Antonio Kitchens USMC. MVYM and USMC support the missions of youth development and the annual Toys For Tots program.

Al Harmon, AAFI, LLC, Americans for Financial Independence. Al's passion is for helping families and people reach goals by placing them on the right path of budgeting.

Phil Plummer, Chief Deputy, Montgomery County Sheriff. Deputy Plummer was appointed sheriff of Montgomery County in 1998 and promoted to the rank of Chief Deputy in March 2005.

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club business meeting <u>September 20, 2012</u>, 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center. Future Presidents Club business meetings <u>October 18</u> and <u>November 15</u> 7:30 AM at Dayton Masonic Center.
- Dayton Score's Five Non-Profit Workshops- <u>September 19, October 3, 17, 31, and November 14.</u>
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on <u>October 11, 2012</u>.
 Special reception for the honoree at 10:30 AM, Award Presentation Luncheon at 11:30 AM.
- Centerville Lions Club:_First Annual 5 K Run/Walk and Pancake Breakfast October 13,
 2012

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2011 - 2012

PRESIDENT Belinda Huffman Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS Jack Akerman Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree Twentig Inc.

> **Tony Massoud** Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer **MVMAA**

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER David Klopfer Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Bill Gordon Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

Though fall is not officially here for another week, you can feel it in the air with the cool brisk evenings, foggy mornings and dew on the grass. The smell and taste of apple and pumpkin is another hint of fall along with the numerous festivals throughout our communities. Of course, must not leave out mentioning its FOOTBALL season! What a fun time of the year. I hope all are taking time to enjoy with family and friends.

Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates:

- Jerry Pfeiffer resigned his position as vice-president on the board. We will miss his expertise he provided while serving on the Board.
- Tony Massoud nominated Phil Plummer, who accepted the nomination for the open position of vice-president. The board members voted unanimously to accept Phil as vice-president of the Presidents Club.
- Treasurer report: PC account balance is approx. \$6,500. All but four club membership fees have been collected. The board discussed the PC's fees for service, which will be further evaluated to assure we stay within our budget.
- The board members were asked to call their assigned club presidents to encourage at least one representative/club to attend the Presidents Club business meeting and as many as possible the CLOH event.
- I, Belinda will be presenting at the Twentig Club, Inc. next month October 6th. Twentig is planning their annual fundraising event at the September meeting.
- The North American Power representative, Justin Ragusa presented to the board an opportunity for all members to save on electric bills plus produce earnings for the Presidents Club and their respective clubs/organizations. The PC Board members voted unanimously to participate. Justin will be presenting the Fundraising Network Program at the September meeting to explain how all clubs can get involved.

Community Service Club News:

<u>CLOH.</u> Phil Parker, DACC along with Presidents Club board members and past CLOH recipients met and are in the process of gathering sponsors for the event. The plans for the award reception and luncheon for Marvin Olinsky on October 11th at the Dayton Convention Center are underway. Each club president should have received a letter of invitation. Please let us know if your club has not received it. We encourage as many club members to attend to honor Marvin Olinsky's for his many years of dedication to our communities through excellent service.

<u>Dayton SCORE</u>'s series of five non-profit workshops whose purpose is to help local, smaller non-profit organizations improve their performance and build their capacity to serve effectively begins soon. The workshops will start at 10 am and conclude at noon. Lunch and networking will follow. Due to the generosity of The Dayton Foundation, the workshop and lunch are free. The current schedule is as follows:

Strategic Planning

Financial Management

Board Development

Fund Raising

Marketing

October 3rd

October 17th

October 31st

November 14th

For more information, call our office at 937-225-2887.

<u>Centerville Lions Club:</u> First Annual 5 K Run/Walk and Pancake Breakfast Benefits "Food 4 Summer", a local food program for needy kids ** *Moving feet to help kids eat!!* **

When: Saturday, October 13, 2012 Where: Centerville United Methodist Church, 63 E. Franklin Street Visit online at www.CentervilleLions.org by holding ctrl key and click on the link

Dayton Civitan and Lions Club Luncheon

Plan to learn more about how Dayton can be revitalized October 4th at Downtown Dayton Engineers Club @ 11:30am 110 E Monument Ave, Dayton, OH 45402, (937) 228-2148

David H. McDonald "PLAN TO REVERSE THE DECLINE IN THE CITY OF DAYTON"

Over the past 39 years, Mr. McDonald has founded two retail chains and co-founded two others. He has been head of development for one of the largest real estate investment trusts in the nation and has directed the strategic growth initiatives for thirteen retail chains – from Elder-Beerman Department Stores down to small, specialty dress shops.

Please RSVP with the number attending <u>tmassoud211@cs.com</u> or call 937-238-0595 Buffet Lunch \$13.

Website Update/Michael Leibold:

- Remember to:
 - send your sponsored activities.
 - o subscribe for the PC newsletter.
 - use the website for registering your events.
 - use the video archive feature, along with other social media features.

Utilization is key.

✓ Please contact Mike Leibold to provide the link to your club's website or obtain help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the August meeting we had four great guest speakers:

Ray Girard, Public Affairs Officer of the Miami Valley Young Marine. Mr. Girard presented the National Young Marines organization that provides quality youth development for ages 8 through HS Seniors. It effectively disciplines the students in giving back to, preparing for and producing in their communities through learning positive citizenship values, pursuit of community service and a structured Drug Demand Reduction education program. This program benefits the youngsters in their charge, combating destructive influences before they can take root. You can contact Ray at Cell (937) 657-7813 or raygirard@earthlink.net.

Gunnery Sergeant Kitchens is the MV coordinator for the Marine Corps "Toys for Tots" campaign, which gathered 19,000 toys and distributed them to 9,339 needy children last year. They conduct other awareness and fundraising activities such as golf tournaments and foot and bicycle races. This campaign takes a great amount of space to store and time to sort all the donated toys. The excellent coordination of this program made Gunnery Sergeant Kitchens a finalist for the Marine Corps wide Toys for Tots Coordinator of the year. Both of these gentlemen have received honorable awards throughout their lifetime, too many to mention in this newsletter. Contact Gunnery Sergeant Kitchens at (937) 257-0300 or anonio.kitchens@usmc.mil

Al Harmon, AAFI, LLC of Americans for Financial Independence. Al's program is to help individuals reach their financial goal. He works with people in creating a budget to be able to clear their debts and purchase their desires. This is accomplished through a positive mind set and not using tools (loans, credit cards) to own. Al challenged everyone to take the first step in the program by tracking every penny spent in a month. Contact Al at Cell (937) 623-3246 or alharmon@allmail.net

Phil Plummer, Chief Deputy of Montgomery County Sheriff. Phil provided statics on Montgomery's crime rate. He runs the jail with 30,000 inmates, 30% diagnosed with mental health disorder. There are 79 gangs in Montgomery County with 4 people or more constituting a gang. Though shootings have declined, the drug task force is hard at work in drug busts with the recent one of \$600,000 cash. Where there is DMHA housing there is a huge drug issue. The Police Athletic League raised \$20,000 to support kid's programs such as STAR (Students Taking a Stand) against bulling. Phil expressed a need for more resources to help. Contact Phil at Work (937) 225-4192 or plummerp@mcohio.org

Next business meeting is September20th at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. This is one meeting you do not want to miss hearing about an opportunity to financial benefit all members! The PC board members hope to see you there to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

Our Guest Speakers will be:

Justin Ragusa, North American Power will present an opportunity to raise operational funds for your club effortlessly, at the same time save on your electric bill. Interesting idea...come hear how your club can participate!

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club business meeting <u>September 20, 2012</u>, 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center.
- Future Presidents Club business meetings <u>October 18</u> and <u>November 15</u> 7:30 AM at Dayton Masonic Center.
- "PLAN TO REVERSE THE DECLINE IN THE CITY OF DAYTON" Presented by David McDonald
 October 4th at Downtown Dayton Engineers Club @ 11:30am
- Dayton Score's Five Non-Profit Workshops- <u>September 19, October 3, 17, 31, and</u> November 14.
- Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon at Dayton Convention Center on <u>October 11, 2012</u>.
 Special reception for the honoree at 10:30 AM, Award Presentation Luncheon at 11:30 AM.
- Centerville Lions Club: First Annual 5 K Run/Walk and Pancake Breakfast October 13, 2012

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!

Belinda Huffman, President belinda616@aol.com or Cell-937-974-2700

September 2012 Newsletter

Candy Wreath Order Form

Each of these decorative and tasty wreaths is hand-crafted by clients in the Vocational Services Center. The cost of each wreath provides income for both the client who made and the client who sold the wreath. For more information, please contact Tony Massoud at 937-238-0595 or Toni Smith at 937-233-1230 ext-142 or email: twins@yahoo.com. Thank you for supporting adults with disabilities through the Dayton Civitans for United Rehabilitation Services in their goals to achieve independence!

Туре	Number	Cost	Total
Gourmet Civitan Wreath		X \$22.00	\$
Peppermint Wreath		X \$17.00	
Butterscotch Wreath		X \$17.00	
Tootsie Roll Wreath		X \$20.00	
Shipping (call for cost)			
		Total:	\$

Date Order Received _



Name:							
Phone Number:			Contains approximately 200 pieces of candy and is about 10 inches in diameter.				
Address:				Q	I I	4540 01155 - 75	
City: State:	Zip:		q			4710 Old Troy Pike Dayton OH 45424 937-233-1230	
Payment Method (please check	k one):		(1)	91//		Fax: 937-236-8930	
Cash Check	Credit Card						
Credit Card Type:							
Credit Card Number:							
Expiration Date:	CVC Code: _					CIVITAN	
********	*******	*Office Use	Only*******	******	*****	夏 豐 遂	

Date Order Filled



OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2012 - 2013

PRESIDENT

Belinda Huffman

Altrusa Club of Dayton

PRESIDENT - ELECT
Phil Plummer
Montgomery County Sheriff PAAL

VICE PRESIDENTS

Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

Terrelia Young Ogletree
Twentig Inc.

Tony Massoud Civitan Club Exchange Club of Dayton

> Brian Miller Civitan Club

Rodney Raines Lions Club of Dayton

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle
Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER

David Klopfer

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

Bill Gordon

Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

No, my volunteer friends, I did not forget you! The month of October was consumed of many job related commitments and my own club's annual fundraiser event, along with the successful CLOH Luncheon and an incredible journey to Rhode Island to meet my late husband's heart recipient! I hope to share with you, me and my daughter's incredible experience through a blog and/or conversation soon. Then with storm "Sandy" and keeping up with the elections, like a lightening strike October 2012 was over. But, with another year of serving as president I made it a priority to meet with the club officers to determine our 2012-13 strategic plans. It's going to be a great year working with an enthusiastic group who has the attitude and ambition of "let's do it"!

Presidents Club Annual Retreat Board Meeting Updates:

The PC officers met on November 1st to determine the following strategic plans for 2012-13.

- Methods of communication
 - o Continue to enhance PC's website to include ability to register for events, create surveys and add information such as the "speakers list". Assist any clubs in creating their own website. Load all pictures to website that will link to "snapfish" so all clubs can print pictures of events, members, etc. Establish the website as a communication tool among the clubs.
 - Newsletters will be sent out electronically to the past and current presidents and a club representative. They will be reminded to forward it to their members. The newsletter content will be the same but brief. Members will refer to the website for details. The newsletters will continue to be sent out by mail to past and current presidents or club representatives without access to email or website.
 - The president will limit additional emails to the list of presidents and representatives throughout the month to only quick meeting reminders or urgent alerts.
 - The PC officers have been assigned clubs to contact by phone on a routine bases each month. It will be a brief reminder of meetings, events, activities and to gather updated information and answer any questions. They will also arrange to come to one of your business meetings to present and get acquainted with your members. This will give an opportunity for your members to ask questions as well. Our goal is to have all club visits completed by July 2013.

- Calendar of events.
 - Bob Chiles Golf Classic-MVMAA/PC fundraiser May 10, 2013 at WPAFB golf course.
 - Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 16,
 2013 at the Presidential Banquet Hall.
 - o Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon October 3, 2013.

• Projects for 2012-13

- o Survey member clubs to assess what they would like the PC to pursue.
- O Create welcome/informational packets for club visits and non-member community clubs and organizations.
- Develop a recognition program for immediate past and current presidents of clubs that will occur two to three times per year when clubs change officers during the business meetings.
- O Sponsor a youth and/or employee volunteer recruitment fair with each club represented.
- Assist all member clubs to raise funds for their club with participating in the North American Power fundraiser through the Presidents Club.

The PC officers have much to accomplish. Please help us to meet our goals for the year through active participation, input and the idea of "let's do it"!

Community Service Club News:

<u>CLOH Luncheon.</u> The award reception and luncheon for Marvin Olinsky on October 11th at the Dayton Convention Center was awesome. It was a success thanks to everyone who participated! The program was very well organized thanks to the co-chairs Phil Parker and Bob Leibold past presidents, Millie Sadauskas and all officers of the PC, along with Marcia Bostick of DACC. The Sinclair Community College Scholarship Recipients expressed their deep appreciation for the financial assistance. You can view pictures of the event on the website.

Website Update/Michael Leibold:

- Remember to:
 - send your sponsored activities.
 - o subscribe for the PC newsletter.
 - o use the website for registering your events.
 - o use the video archive feature, along with other social media features.

Utilization is key.

✓ Please contact Mike Leibold to provide the link to your club's website or obtain help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the September meeting we had a guest speaker:

Justin Ragusa, North American Power presented an opportunity to raise funds for your club effortlessly, at the same time save on your electric bill. Your assigned President Club officer will be arranging a meeting to discuss the details on how your club can get involved.

Next business meeting is November 15th at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. We have an exciting program planned to recognize past and current presidents of member clubs and guest speakers. The PC board members hope to see you there to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

Please support the victims of hurricane "Sandy" by bringing one or two items to the business meeting. A UC nursing student, native of NJ will be going home on Saturday November 17th to assist in the clean up. She is requesting clothing, blankets, non perishable food, cleaning supplies, toiletries, etc. If you are not able to attend and would like to donate, please call me to arrange a drop off for next Wednesday November 14 or Thursday November 15 in the evening. THANK YOU for your support in advance.

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club business meeting <u>November 15, 2012</u>, 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center
- Future Presidents Club business meetings <u>December 20</u> and <u>January17</u> 7:30 AM at Dayton Masonic Center

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!

Belinda Huffman, President

belinda616@aol.com or Cell-937-974-2700 October-November 2012 Newsletter



OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF THE PRESIDENTS CLUB DAYTON, OHIO

OFFICERS - DIRECTORS 2011 - 2012

PRESIDENT Belinda Huffman Altrusa Club of Dayton

VICE PRESIDENTS Jack Akerman

Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

Alan Schmidlapp Optimist Club of Northridge/DVKH

> Terrelia Young Ogletree Twentig Inc.

> > **Tony Massoud** Civitan Club

Jerry Pfeifer MVMAA

SECRETARY

Jim Snyder

Optimist Club of New Carlisle Rotary Club of New Carlisle

TREASURER David Klopfer Optimist Club of Dor-Wood

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Bill Gordon

Lions Club of West Carrollton

The President's Address:

December 2012 Newsletter

Hello everyone! I know you are hustling and bustling to meet the deadlines for fun holiday activities with family and friends. I also know you are doing the same for your community service holiday festivities. Altrusa Club of Dayton's Christmas party for the children at Dayton Christian Center was fantastic. To see each child's expression sitting on Santa's lap was worth all the time it took to prepare and provide! We would love to hear what your club did for the holiday season. Please send for the next newsletter. We are examples of Christmas not being about getting, but all about giving through our community service. Be sure to take time to relax and remember the true Reason for the Season!

Presidents Club Board Meeting December 6th Updates:

- Methods of communication
 - Continue to increase awareness and use PC's website. Volunteer of the Year Breakfast pictures ready for viewing.
 - Newsletters gather club events and activities to publish.
 - The PC officers making calls to club presidents.
- Calendar of events.
 - Bob Chiles Golf Classic-MVMAA/PC fundraiser May 10, 2013 at WPAFB golf course.
 - Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 16, 2013 at the Presidential Banquet Hall.
 - o Citizen Legion of Honor Luncheon October 3, 2013.
- Projects for 2012-13
 - o Survey member clubs to assess what they would like the PC to pursue. Pending.
 - Create welcome/informational packets for club visits and non-member community clubs and organizations. Pending.
 - Develop a recognition program for immediate past and current presidents of clubs that will occur two to three times per year when clubs change officers during the business meetings. Started at November's business meeting by Alan Schmidlapp.
 - o Sponsor a youth and/or employee volunteer recruitment fair with each club represented. Pending.
 - o Assist all member clubs to raise funds for their club with participating in the North American Power fundraiser through the Presidents Club. In Progress, Rod Raines and Tony Massoud

Website Update/Michael Leibold:

- Remember to:
 - send your sponsored activities.
 - o subscribe for the PC newsletter.
 - use the website for registering your events.
 - o use the video archive feature, along with other social media features.

Utilization is key.

✓ Please contact Mike Leibold to provide the link to your club's website or obtain help in creating one at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

Presidents Club Meetings:

At the November meeting we had four guest speakers:

Lyle Lockwood, Chair of the Affiliate Societies Counsel (ASC). Lyle presented ASC's mission to provide education for youth in STEM related careers, offer professional development, recognize distinguished accomplishments, promote public awareness and provide a forum to share educational resources. This is a program you want to hear about! Mark your calendars for 2013 TechFest at Sinclair Community College February 16 &17 www.ASCdayton.org/TechFest. You can contact Lyle at: (937) 613-3645 or LLockwood@utcdayton.com

Dawne Dewey, Head of Special Collections and Archives at Wright State University Libraries. Dawne presented on WSU's collection and archive services offered to non-profit organizations who are interested in maintaining and storing organizational materials in a safe and organized, easily available to view location. The list is too long of historical documents this program has for anyone to view. She will come to your meeting and give you tips on how to prepare your materials to be delivered for archiving. Altrusa Club of Dayton has their materials archived. Wonderful service! You can contact Dawne at: (937) 775-2011 or dawne.dewey@wright.edu

Trent Grooms, Director of Human Resources of Choices In Community Living, Inc. Trent presented what CICL provides for people with developmental disabilities in 4 counties. They provide residential options, personalized and support services, "fun-Fit" adult day service, and transportation. There is much more to learn what this great organization has to offer. You can contact Trent at (937) 898-3655.

Angie Hoschouer, Program Tour Volunteer for Goodwill/Easter Seals. Angie presented that they have 40 services spanning all age groups, categorized as employment, senior, children/youth and development disabilities programs. The service region consists of 23 counties. Over 10,000 individuals were served last year. They have a speaker bureau for each individual program. It was amazing to hear what all is available, especially the recycle program! You may contact Angie at 937-528-6564 or a.hoschouer@gesmv.org

<u>Next business meeting is December 20th at 7:30 AM at the Dayton Masonic Center</u> with a Breakfast Buffet at a cost of \$10.00/person. The PC board members hope to see you there to participate and reap one of the benefits of being a member of the Presidents Club!

We have three speakers:

Alan Gabel of the Law Office of Alan Gabel Ron Blankenship of Culligan Water Co.

Rebecca Olinsky of OSU Extension-Greene County 4-H Youth Development Program (Rebecca is the daughter of our recent CLOH award recipient Marvin Olinsky)

Save the Dates:

- Next Presidents Club business meeting. Due to the winter months and time change
 making it dark early morning, the Presidents Club Board has made the decision
 to change the meeting date and time. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday

 January 16, 2013 at 11:30 AM with a buffet for you to purchase lunch at the Dayton
 Masonic Center. The business meeting will start promptly at noon.
- Future Presidents Club business meetings will be held the third Wednesday of each month. <u>February 20</u> and <u>March 20</u> at 11:30 AM for lunch, meeting at noon at the Dayton Masonic Center. Be sure to change your calendar!
- Bob Chiles Golf Classic-MVMAA/PC- May 10, 2013
- Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast- May 16, 2013
- CLOH October 3, 2013

Please help us to meet our goals for the year through active participation, input and with the idea of "let's do it"!

The Presidents Club Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!

Belinda Huffman, President belinda616@aol.com or Cell-937-974-2700

December 2012 Newsletter



AND

